SHORELINE COMMUNITY COLLEGE
DISTRICT SEVEN
BOARD OF TRUSTEES

SPECIAL MEETING OF MARCH 29, 2006


SHORELINE COMMUNITY COLLEGE
BOARD OF TRUSTEES

SPECIAL MEETING OF MARCH 29, 2006

Page 5 of 5

M I N U T E S 

The Special Meeting of the Board of Trustees of Shoreline Community College District Number Seven was called to order by Chair Jeffrey Lewis at 4:00 PM in the Board Room of the Administration Building of Shoreline Community College. 

MEMBERS PRESENT:

Mr. Jeffrey Lewis, Ms. Shoubee Liaw, Ms. Edith Loyer Nelson, Mr. Dick Stucky, and Ms. Gidget Terpstra were present.

EXECUTIVE SESSION:

At 4:02 PM, the Board convened in Executive Session to review the performance of a public employee in the Central Conference Room of the Administration Building of Shoreline Community College.   

RECONVENE IN SPECIAL SESSION:

At 4:28 PM, the Board reconvened in Special Session.  
DISCUSSION ABOUT THE POSSIBILITY OF ALLOWING THE INTERIM PRESIDENT TO APPLY FOR THE PERMANENT POSITION AS PRESIDENT OF SHORELINE COMMUNITY COLLEGE:

Chair Jeffrey Lewis began this discussion by expressing his hope that his comments will calm the impression created by agenda item 4, “Discussion about the Possibility of Allowing the Interim President to Apply for the Permanent Position as President of Shoreline Community College.”  This public discourse by the Board is in response to email the BOT received which applauded the efforts of Interim President Lee Lambert, suggesting the Board reconsider its position and allow Dr. Lambert to apply for the position.  In the interest of having open, honest, and fair discussion, Chair Lewis said he wanted to place this item on the agenda to see what the Trustees thought and what the campus community thought. 
Chair Lewis continued, saying he is impressed with Dr. Lambert’s performance to date.   He said Dr. Lambert is doing a terrific job in a challenging environment.  This observation will be noted by Chair Lewis when the presidential evaluation process takes place this spring or summer.  To suggest that the Board will change the Presidential Search process, which has been going on for months, would be a gross error by the Board; therefore, the Board stands by the opinion that Dr. Lambert will not apply.  Dr. Lambert was not aware that the Board was considering this discussion item.  On behalf of the Board, Chair Lewis apologized to Dr. Lambert and, in turn, apologized to the Trustees.  He explained that he considers emails seriously, welcomes comment, but also honors the work of the Presidential Search committee, wants to continue the process and hopes for a successful conclusion later in the year. 

Ms. Edith Loyer Nelson mentioned that a letter has been sent to each applicant for the presidential position stating that the Interim President would not apply.  She stressed it would look like the Board lacked integrity if that decision changed now.  

Dr. Lambert replied that he was flattered that anyone would send emails asking that the Board reconsider the agreement that he, as Interim President, would not apply for the Presidency.  Individuals have approached him with this idea, but he has always said this is between the Board and the campus.   He concluded by saying he will honor the original agreement, and will continue to do what the Board has asked in the best interest of the College.   

DISCUSSION:  BOARD’S PRESIDENTIAL INTERVIEW FORMAT AND GENERAL IDEAS FOR QUESTIONS:

Chair Lewis opened this item by stating that the Board’s discussion today regarding questions to ask the presidential search candidates will be general.  He said he fully expects that the final questions will be tailored to the candidates when the Board gets to that point.  The purpose of this meeting is to begin discussion when all Board members are present before Trustee Dick Stucky starts his travel status.  Today the Board will discuss what kinds of questions to ask and who should take on the roles to ask them. 

Mr. Dick Stucky opened the discussion by proposing that the Board receive the results of the Presidential Search Committee’s interview of each candidate, which would be conducted just before the Board’s interview.  Upon further discussion about the Board keeping an open, objective mind, the Trustees moved in the direction of holding the Board’s interview with the finalists without the Search Committee results, and, when the Search Committee’s results are received by the Board, it will not be pressured to digest the information, but can give the data a more thorough review.  

Ms. Shoubee Liaw expressed her desire for the Board to have two separate types of questions.  She said she didn’t want to see the Presidential Search Committee’s responses before interviewing the candidates because she wants to have an open and objective mind.  She does want to receive the faculty rating and faculty input, including written comments and a rating scale on top of the Search Committee’s responses.  

Search Committee Chair, Dr. Susan Hoyne, replied that each candidate will have an open forum with faculty, staff, and students, too.  All will get the opportunity to write comments and rate them.  She and Ms. Jamie Smith will aggregate the data so the Board can see the raw information and numbers.  Chair Lewis said the Board will require this level of detail for the top four or five finalists only. 

Ms. Shoubee Liaw continued that the Board’s questions of the candidates should be more global, including crisis and controversial questions.  How would each candidate manage conflict and resolve issues?  Ms. Liaw’s greatest concern, she said, is where will the candidate take Shoreline Community College?  Is the candidate aware of the College’s environmental demographics, our student mix, and that we have an enrollment problem?  How does this person know this is where we are?  She said she wanted confirmation that there is a better place for Shoreline to achieve; to see enthusiasm and a “roll up my sleeves” attitude, an awareness of what has happened, and the leadership and vision to advance where Shoreline can go.  
At this point, Chair Lewis reiterated that the Board will have a generalized discussion about types of questions it will ask the finalists.  To assist when the finalized questions are ready to be developed, Search Committee Chair, Dean Susan Hoyne, will resend the proposed questions which were developed by the Search Committee to the Board via email. 


Ms. Shoubee Liaw asked that a question on diversity be developed for the Board to ask the candidates.  Chair Lewis asked that the Board consider its short- and long-term goals and be willing to tailor specific questions to those.  Budgetary challenges, both short-term and long-term, and enrollment management issues are high priority.  
Turning to the topic of how the interviews will be conducted, Ms. Edith Loyer Nelson expressed a concern about the interview setting, noting that doing so over dinner could be distracting.  Mr. Dick Stucky asked for clarification on whether or not spouses would attend the interview, and whether any other staff members would be present.  

After further discussion, the Board agreed to split the interview process into two tiers.  Each candidate will have just interviewed with the Presidential Search Committee, before meeting with the Board.  There will be a half-hour break for each candidate, from 5:30 to 6:00 p.m.  Then each can meet for a formal one-hour interview with the Board.  Upon conclusion of the formal portion of the interview at 7:00, everyone will travel to the dinner location for a more informal second tier interview with the candidate and spouse, as appropriate.  Dinner is estimated to last approximately two hours.  

Dr. Lambert noted that the Board’s first interview will take place immediately following the April 26 Regular Board Meeting, which may cause some adjustments to the aforementioned schedule. 

The Trustees returned to discussion about the content of the questions to ask the candidates.  They stated knowledge about funding of community colleges, unions and experience working with collective bargaining, and how to work with a board of trustees were topics around which to frame questions.  Another topic is dealing with the College’s enrollment challenges.  The Board also thought asking the candidates about the role of a president was important. 

At this point, Dean Hoyne interjected information on the topic developed for the candidates’ writing assignment.  She explained that the candidates will receive their presentation topic in advance of their interviews but would not receive the writing assignment until they arrive.  

The Board also agreed that taping the candidates’ presentations is a good idea and asked if taping could be arranged. 

Chair Lewis asked the Trustees to be thinking of questions the candidates might ask of them.  Dr. Lambert added that the candidates may ask about the climate survey results or about declining enrollment, prompting a suggestion from Mr. Dick Stucky that how to deal with declining enrollment could be structured into a question. 

The Board agreed that a question designed to allow the candidates to tell the Board about themselves is important, as well as why they want to be president of Shoreline. 

The Board asked if Interim Vice President for Human Resources, Ms. Paulette Fleming, could join them for the candidates’ dinner interviews.  Consultant Dr. Bob Barringer will not be present during these interviews. 
Discussion turned to background checking.  Dr. Lambert said reference checks do not have to be conducted uniformly.  Ms. Gidget Terpstra added that some aspects will be checked for all candidates, then, as warranted, additional checks can be requested.  
Ms. Edith Loyer Nelson circulated information about what the Trustees’ campus visit looked like from the last presidential search.  

Board Secretary Michele Foley will resend the email which includes all dates related to the Presidential Search to the Trustees.  Mr. Jeffrey Lewis will edit and rework the Board’s proposed interview questions.  “Yes” or “no” answers from the candidates will not be satisfactory.  He will draft ten questions for the first tier and ten for the second-tier interviews by the Board.  
At the May 17 Special Board Meeting, the Board will have the opportunity to talk with the Presidential Search Committee about specific candidates. Dr. Bob Barringer will have background information, At that time the Board may decide if additional reference checks will be conducted on any of the finalists and, further, decide what campuses to visit.  If the Board wants additional information they can always set up additional Special Meetings. 

On June 14, 2006, time is reserved for a Special Board Meeting in case the Board is ready to announce its selection of President to the Shoreline Community College community.  

Turning to the topic of campus visits, Ms. Shoubee Liaw suggested that a delegation from the Board could be sent to the finalists’ home campuses.  Ms. Edith Loyer Nelson said she found campus visits valuable because of the team-building it provided for the Board.  Mr. Dick Stucky suggested that the Board visit the campus of the top finalist only, which, when the results of the visits are compared with the background information, should confirm what is learned on the visitation.  If there is not a match-up, it may be time to consider another candidate. 

Though the Board agreed that not all logistics could be decided at this meeting, Chair Lewis said the members had held a good conversation about topics for the candidates and questions that are high priority for the Board.  Questioning if there was anything else to discuss, Chair Lewis asked Dean Hoyne if the candidates would receive information about the College and the community.  Dean Hoyne said each candidate would receive a College packet and a packet from the Greater Seattle Chamber of Commerce.  Dr. Lambert added that each finalist will receive budget and Climate Task Force information.  Ms. Gidget Terpstra asked Dean Hoyne if the Board could have one set of what the finalists are receiving so they will know what they have seen.  
NEXT BOARD MEETING:

The next Regular Meeting of the Board of Trustees is scheduled for April 26, 2006, beginning at 4:00 PM in the Board Room of the Administration Building.

ADJOURNMENT:

Chair Lewis adjourned the meeting at 5:52 PM.







Signed: __________________________ 








      Jeffrey P. Lewis, Chair

Attest: ____________________, 2006 

_______________________________ 

     Michele Foley, Secretary
